
 

                                                                        

One person deceased after Savannah Hwy head-on 

crash 
2023-014157 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Monday, November 20, 2023  

 

RAVENEL, S.C. – Charleston County Sheriff’s Office deputies are investigating a collision that 

occurred on November 18, 2023, that resulted in a single fatality in the Ravenel area. 

 

The crash was reported about 8:53 pm in the 5900 block of Savannah Hwy. 

 

An initial investigation revealed that a Honda CRV crossed into oncoming traffic and collided 

head-on with a GMC Yukon. Charleston County EMS pronounced the driver of the GMC dead 

at the scene. Passengers from the GMC were transported by EMS with non-life-threatening 

injuries. The driver of the Honda was transported by helicopter and the passenger of the Honda 

was transported by EMS.  

 

CCSO’s Traffic Services Unit is investigating the crash. If you have any information that would 

assist in this investigation please contact the Sheriff’s Office.  


